
Nikki’s Notes 

Our first year in Cambodia, we 
devoted most of our time to 
language learning. For me, this 
time was greatly interrupted 
because of sickness with 
pregnancy. Over the years, I’ve 
been able to study the language 
with a variety of tutors and have 
made great progress with them. 
However, I’ve always bemoaned 
the fact that I never got to 
complete a full language course. 
When COVID brought everything 
online, I got the opportunity to 
start up those classes again. 9 
years after beginning my first 
language class, I can officially say 
I have now completed a full 
language school course in the 
Khmer language! All the glory 
goes to the Lord for allowing me 
to do this. My husband and 
children have been such a great 
help in sacrificing much for this as 
well. My only desire in all of this 
has been to be able to 
communicate as clearly as 
possible with people here, so 
that the gospel can be known in 
this region of Cambodia. Thank 
you for your prayers!

April 11, 2023

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters,  

In early March, a group from our church was able to 
travel to the capital to attend a national conference of 
independent Baptist churches. It was a blessed 
opportunity to hear great 
preaching, praise the Lord 
together, and fellowship with 
believers from all over the 
country. For our small group 
of believers, getting to be a 
part of a meeting like this is a 
privilege that is not taken for 
granted. 

On a personal note, Nikki just went through a 
serious bout with dengue fever and was hospitalized for 
almost a week. We thank God for all those who prayed 
for her through this ordeal, and ask you to pray for her 
continued recovery from this virus. It usually takes 
several weeks to fully “get better” from dengue. 

We have continued our evangelism efforts here in 
our local area, as well as village evangelism in the 
communities of Nang Krapeu, Choam Triek, Ji Peh and 
Dahm Doh. Although few have shown lasting interest, we 
have been able to share the glorious truth of the Gospel 
with many. One man named Tieng Ly professed faith in 
Christ, but hasn’t yet been willing to follow through. We 
know much of what we are doing is sowing seeds of the 
Gospel for the first time, but we desire also to see lasting 
fruit. 

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of Sarun, 
Sara, Poch, Tieng Ly

• Evangelism opportunities 
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast

Church Group at Conference
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